

Office of the Interim President Talladega College 627 West Battle Street

Talladega, Alabama 35160

Dear Talladega College Community,

I am deeply appreciative of the Board of Trustees, faculty, staff, students, and alumni for their unwavering support and well wishes. Your collective efforts have been instrumental in shaping Talladega College, and I am honored to be entrusted with the responsibility to serve during this transition.

Over the past two years, Talladega College has undergone a significant transformation under the guidance of the 21st President, Dr. Gregory J. Vincent, and our dedicated leadership team. As we move forward, our commitment remains unwavering—to maintain momentum, strengthen our position in the academy and the communities we serve, and ensure excellence. This commitment is not just an imperative, but a testament to the sacred mission of Talladega College that underpins it.

While transitional periods can present challenges, the resilience of the Talladega community is rooted in our unity and collaboration. Each of us, from faculty to staff to students, holds a pivotal role in continuously assessing our environmental conditions to ensure that we remain steadfast on our path to long-term success. To facilitate this, we will be introducing several strategic initiatives, including a process of right-sizing, to refine our institutional strategies and focus on optimizing opportunities for improvement and growth. In the upcoming weeks, we will conduct a comprehensive evaluation of all our systems. Your voices, faculty, staff, and students, will not only be acknowledged, but they will be the guiding force in our decisions.

As we navigate the future, let us remember that our commitment to the institution's mission is unwavering. Together, we will continue to advance Talladega College, confident in our shared vision and the strength of our community.

Educationally Yours,

Edward L. Hill, Jr., Ed.D.

Idnard L. ffill

Interim President